The Register of Support Providers at Queen’s
Supporting Students with Mental Health Difficulties

Most students will have emotional problems at some point during their time at university.  Unfortunately however, students experiencing mental health difficulties may not always ask for help directly.  Sometimes they feel embarrassed or worried about the consequences of telling someone or they hope that the problem will go away by itself.  In some instances, they may not even be aware that they have a problem.

Asking yourself the following questions may help to determine whether your student is in need of additional support:
· Has the student actually told you they have a problem?

· Have there been any dramatic changes in the student’s appearance eg a deterioration in the standard of their personal care and hygiene?
· Are there any physical conditions (such as weight gain or loss) that cannot be explained by a medical condition?
· How does the student ‘sound’ ie is their speech unusually flat and dull, agitated, very loud or very quiet?

· Has the student’s mood changed significantly from your previous contacts with them eg do they seem very unhappy, tired or more hyperactive than usual?

· Is the student expressing ideas or feelings of hopelessness?

· Have there been apparent, recent changes in the student’s behaviour eg overworking, not attending lectures, failing to meet assignment deadlines, becoming withdrawn, not socialising as much?
· Are their signs of substance abuse eg the smell of alcohol or cannabis from the student on a regular basis?

· How long has the student been like this?  It is important to remember that everyone has their ‘off-days’ but when these turn into weeks and months, there may be a problem.
Situations where you should refer a student to other support resources include:

· Where the problem appears more personal than academic and more serious than you are comfortable dealing with.

· When a student breaks down in a support session and you are unable to deal with the situation as it is beyond your remit.

· When you have talked to the student and assisted them as far as you can academically.

· Where the student admits to a non-academic problem outside the remit of your role as a Support Provider.

· When the student asks for information or assistance that you are unable to provide them with.

What to Do Next
Remember that as a Support Provider, your main remit is to assist students develop strategies to help them overcome the academic difficulties associated with their disabilities - you should not attempt to provide any form of counselling support to your students.  
If you have any concerns about your student, please the Register know as soon as possible and their Disability Officer will be alerted accordingly.  

Alternatively, you can signpost your student to the support services available through Student Wellbeing at www.qub.ac.uk/directorates/sgc/wellbeing/ and / or to the counselling service delivered in conjunction with Inspire (see www.inspirewellbeing.org/students/).  
Queries / Concerns

Please contact us at:
The Register of Support Providers at Queen’s

Disability & Wellbeing Services

Student Guidance Centre
Queen’s University Belfast, BT7 1NN  

Tel: 028 90 973610 / 028 90 972727

Email: nmhregister@qub.ac.uk
Web: www.qub.ac.uk/directorates/sgc/disability/TheRegisterofSupportProvidersatQueensUniversity/  

